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“Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be called sons of God.” 

- Matthew 5:9 
 

“Let no corrupting talk come out of your mouth, but only such as is good for building up, as fits the 
occasion, that it may give grace to those who hear.” 

- Ephesians 4:29 
 
We in the World Association for Christian Communication (WACC) - Asia Region express our 
support and solidarity with the Filipino people as they walk the path to a just and lasting peace in 
the Philippines. 
 
We are happy to know about the progress in the ongoing peace negotiations between the 
Government of the Republic of the Philippines (GRP) and the National Democratic Front of the 
Philippines (NDFP) and we are strongly supportive of it. 
 
Establishing the lines for communication for the sole purpose of achieving just peace is both 
inspiring and meaningful. It lays down the foundation to converse and find solutions together to 
problems and hindrances.  
 
Communicating peace is the same as creating space for communication rights for we can only attain 
genuine peace when the rights, lives and dignity of people are ensured, protected and upheld. When 
people can communicate their thoughts without fear of discrimination or retribution, we are steps 
forward in building a society with genuine freedom, dignity and just peace. 
 
The people of the Philippines have borne witness to many decades of and suffered greatly from 
poverty, austerity and conflict. Many marginalized peoples have been silenced yet many groups 
continue to express solidarity with them, building communication lines, creating space for them to 
speak freely. The ongoing peace talks will help in facilitating and improving these lines and spaces. 
 
We in the WACC - Asia Region look forward to the positive progress of the peace talks between 
the GRP and NDFP in the Philippines. May the Filipino people truly benefit from the fruits of these 
negotiations. 
 
For just peace in the Philippines, we remain in solidarity!  
 


